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Bishop’s Programme, February - 2017

January 31 - Feb. 12 - CCBI Meeting

15 6.00 p.m. - Mass of the Relic St Antony, Milagres

17-19 - Pastoral Visit, Milagres

20-21 - Regional Konkani Commission Meeting,

Goa

22-23 - St Peter’s Seminary  Board Meeting

24 5.00 p.m. - College Day, SJEC

26 8.00 a.m. - Parish Day, Cathedral, Mangalore

11.00 a.m. - Parish Day, Vorkady

27 10.00 a.m. - Mass, inauguration Zuze Vaz,

Senior Priests Residence

St Antony’s premises, Jeppu

4.00 p.m. - Board Meeting, CBE

Bishop Meets:  14 - People; 16 - Priests & Sisters

******

CONGRATS

I congratulate Msgr K. Antony William, the Bishop-elect of

Mysore.  We pray for his ministry.

+ Aloysius Paul D’Souza

                                                          Bishop of Mangalore
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BISHOP’S MESSAGE FOR FEBRUARY 2017

The month of February is ever in memory lane because of

an historical event of the visit of St John Paul II had taken place

in our Diocese of Mangalore at Bajpe on 6 February1986.  We

also celebrated the Silver Jubilee of his visit in 2011 and soon

after his beatification and later on when he was declared a Saint.

This great saint had alighted in our Diocese and blessed our

Diocese and all the people over 5 lakhs who had gathered on 6

February 1986 to catch his glimpse.  We have built a beautiful

monument which we have declared as Diocesan Shrine on the

place from where he addressed the people on 6 February 1986.

We have been celebrating two days in his memory – the day of

his canonization and the day of his arrival to Mangalore.  This

year too a grand celebration is going to take place on 6 February

2017 with a solemn mass at 10 a.m. and 5 p.m.  I earnestly

appeal you to attend any of the masses and honour the saint and

obtain his blessings.  The Parish Priest of Bajpe, Rev. Fr Leo

Lobo will make preparations for the pilgrims.  Let us pray that

the saint may bless us all in a special manner as he has seen our

land.

On 27 February 2017, St Zuze Vas Home for the Senior

Priests will be inaugurated and blessed in the campus of

St Antony Poor Homes, Jeppu. I cordially invite all the

Rev. Fathers to concelebrate with me in the thanksgiving mass

at 10 a.m.

The retired priests of our Diocese did not have a

comfortable place to spend their retired life together in one place.

The existing Vianney Home is too old and beyond repairs.  All

the same our Rev. Fathers lived in that Home all these years

from 1886 without complaint.  I wish to thank the Rev. Fathers

who are staying there.

Our priests expressed their desire to have one house which

could shelter all retired priests.  That wish was reasonable. So

we thought of building a Home where requirements for a
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comfortable living be provided for our priests.  This is done and

the Home is ready for occupation.

Invitation for inauguration and blessing of St Zuze Vas

Home is sent to all the priests of the Diocese.  We expect all of

you.  I wish to express my sentiments of gratitude to all our Rev.

Fathers for their financial support and I request you once again

to support further, this project which costs us pretty high.  Your

generosity will certainly help us to furnish the house and procure

necessary things needed.  Your generosity certainly will bring

down the burden of the Diocese.  I thank God and Mother May,

St Joseph and St Zuze Vas for their intercession for the completion

of this project.  This is our home and we love it and make the

stay of the retired priests a comfortable and pleasant one.  May

St Zuze Vas who walked our streets bless us all.,

                                  + Aloysius Paul D’Souza

                                       Bishop of Mangalore

Lenten Campaign 2017 – In Aid of Poor Patients

suffering from Serious Diseases

Dear Rev Fathers / Sisters,

I send you my best wishes for the new year.  May it bring

you plentitude of grace and joy in your life. We have a tradition

in our Mangalore Diocese to make a collection during Lent.

Each year it was for a genuine need that requires our attention.

Thus so far we have been helping the poor to build houses, help

the ailing patients, helping the education of the poor students, etc.

We have helped Bidar and Same Missions also.  This noble

tradition must continue. Our people have been generous in

responding to our request. For this year we feel the collection

could be in aid of poor patients suffering from serious diseases

like cancer, kidney and heart ailments.  As you know these

sicknesses are on the rise and so does the costs of treatment.  It
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Birthday

 Rev. Gilbert D’Souza  - 15.02.1957 (60)

 Ad Multos Annos

 + Bishop

is beyond the ability of poor people to treat their unfortunate

family members.  Many had to spend not only their savings, even

had to sell the property and other valuables.  Each story is

pathetic and they finally resign to their fate.  We need to reach

out to these unfortunate brethren of ours.  We have been helping

many such patients from a fund started ten years back; that fund

should be strengthened. So I request all the priests and sisters to

encourage our people to support the cause by buying lucky dip

coupons of Lenten campaign.  I have asked CODP to prepare

the coupons for this and they will reach them to you.  Kindly note

that this is a common cause of the diocese and a genuine need.

You may have your programmes but they should not come in the

way of this cause.  Our lay people do not have any difficulty to

understand.  So please be broad-minded and generous in doing

this work.  You will not lack for your parish projects on account

of this cause.  “…..with all His abundant wealth through Christ

Jesus, God will supply all your needs”.  (Phil 4:19)

Therefore, while congratulating all those who have been

generous, I also request all others to be exemplary in mobilizing

help towards the poor.

I wish you a fruitful Lenten season followed by joyful

Easter.

                          + Aloysius Paul D’Souza

                                   Bishop of Mangalore.
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March 20 – April 19  I Philosophy – Bidar

March 16 - 19 – Konkany Language programme for I & II

Philosophy

March 16 – 26 – Exposure programme to III Philosophy &

III Theology

March 24 – 30 – Kannada & Culture programme – I & II

Theology  in Palana Bhavan, Bangalore

starts at 9 a.m.

April 2- 8 – Malayalam language course – all Philosophy

& Theology and Regents

April 9 – 16 – Holy week – to be in their respective

parishes

April 20 - Ordination

April 26 – May 6  –  Expo programme  – I & II Philo  &

I & II Theology

PICNIC:  tentatively 8 & 9 May.

Brothers may plan for camps in your parishes.  They need

permission from their parish priest to organize camps in other

parishes.

Rev. Fathers who would like to avail the services of the

Brothers during the summer vacation should contact the Brothers

and their Parish Priests for camps.  Do not keep them long in your

parish.  They are expected to be in their own parishes to assist the

Parish Priests.                          - Rev. Denis Prabhu

SUMMER VACATION PROGRAMME FOR SEMINARIANS - 2017

FAMILY LIFE SERVICE CENTRE

  PROGRAMMES IN THE MONTH OF February 2017

I. Marriage Preparation Programme: Pre-Cana

1) 04th & 05th

2) 18th & 19th

Time : 8:45 a.m. to 5.00 p.m.

Place : Shanthi Kiran Hall, Nanthoor – Bajjodi.
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MESSAGE OF HIS HOLINESS POPE FRANCIS FOR

THE TWENTY-FIFTH WORLD DAY OF THE SICK

(11 FEBRUARY 2017)

Amazement at what Godhas accomplished:

“The Almighty has done great things for me....” (Lk 1:49)

Dear Brother and Sisters,

On 11 February next, the Twenty-fifth World Day of the
Sick will be celebrated throughout the Church and in a special
way at Lourdes.  The theme of this year's celebration is
“Amazement at what God has accomplished:  The Almighty
has done great things for me...’” (Lk 1:49).  Instituted by my
predecessor Saint John Paul II in 1992, and first celebrated at
Lourdes on 11 February 1993, this Day is an opportunity to
reflect in particular on the needs of the sick and, more generally,
of all those who suffer.  It is alo an occasion for those who
generously assist the sick, beginning with family members, health
workers and volunteers, to give thanks for thier God-given vocation
of accompanying our infirm brothers and sisters.  This celebration
likewise gives the Church renewed spiritual energy for carrying

II. Other Programmes

• KRPCC meeting at Bangalore on 27th February.

III. Meetings:

1. For Couples/Hand Maids

• 1st February 2017: Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament

by the Community at Pastoral Institute Bajjodi at 7 pm

• 5th February 2017: Assembly of the Community at

Pastoral Institute, Bajjodi: 4 to 6 pm

• 6th to 11th February 2017: House Hold Meetings

• 15th February 2017: Teaching Meet at Bondel 6.30 pm

• 17th Feb. 2017: Teaching Meet at Ashoknagar at  7 pm

• 20th to 25th February 2017: House Hold Meetings

2. CFCI Youth: Meet on 12th, 19th & 26th at 3.30 pm at Urwa

3. CFCI Singles: Meet on 9th, 16th & 23rd at 7 pm.

- Rev. Anil Alfred D’Souza

                                             Director
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out ever more fully that fundamental part of her mission which
includes serving the poor, the infirm, the suffering, the outcast
and the marginalized (cf. JOHN PAUL II, Motu Proprio
Dolentium Hominum, 11 February 1985, 1). Surely, the moments
of prayer, the Eucharistic liturgies and the celebration of the
Anointing of the Sick, the sharing with the sick and the bioethical
and theological-pastoral worshops to be held in Lourdes in those
days will make new and significant contributions to that service.

Even now, I am spiritually present at the grotto of
Massabielle, before the statue of the Immaculate Virgin, in whom
the Almighty has done great things for the redemption of
mankind. I express my closeness to all of you, our suffering
brothers and sisters, and to your families, as well as my appreciation
for all those in different roles of service and in healthcare
institutions throughout the world who work with professionalism,
responsibility and dedication for your care, treatment and daily
well-being.  I encourage all of you, the sick, the suffering,
physicians, nurses, family members and volunteers, to see in
Mary, Health of the Infirm, the sure sign of God's love for
every human being and a model of surrender to his will.  May
you always find in faith, nourished by the Word and by the
Sacraments, the strength needed to love God, even in the
experience of illness.

Like Saint Bernadette, we stand beneath the watchful gaze
of Mary.  The humble maiden of Lourdes tells us that the Virgin,
whom she called “the Lovely Lady”, looked at her as one person
looks at another.  Those simple words describe the fulness of a
relationship.  Bernadette, poor, illiterate and ill, felt that Mary
was looking at her as a person.  The Lovely Lady spoke to her
with great respect and without condescension.  This reminds us
that every person is, and always remains, a human being, and is
to be treated as such.  The sick and the those who are disabled,
even severely, have their own inalienable dignity and mission in
life.  They never become simply objects.  If at times they appear
merely passive, in reality that is never the case.

After her visit to the Grotto, thanks to her prayer,
Bernadette turned her frailty into support for others. Thanks to
her love, she was able to enrichher neighbours and, above all, to
offer her life for the salvation of humanity.  The fact that the
Lovely Lady asked her to pray for sinners reminds us that the
infirm and the suffering desire not only to be healed, but also to
live a truly Christian life, even to the point of offering it as
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authentic missionay disciples of Christ.  Mary gave Bernadette
the vocation of serving the sick and called her to become a Sister
of Charity, a mission that she carried out in so exemplary a way
as to become a model for every healthcare worker.  Let us ask
Mary Immaculate for the grace always to relate to the sick as
persons who certainly need assistance, at time even for the
simplest of things, but who have a gift of their own to share with
others.

The gaze of Mary, Comfort of the Afflicted, brighens the
face of the Church in her daily commitment to the suffering and
those in need.  The precious fruits of this solicitude for the world
of suffering and sickness are a reason for gratitude to the Lord
Jesus, who out of obedience to the  will of the Father became
one of us, even enduring death on the cross for the redemption
of humanity.  The solidarity shown by Christ, the Son of God
born of Mary, is the expression of God's merciful ownipotence,
which is made manifest in our life - above all when that life is
frail, pain-filled, humbled, marginalized and suffering - and fills it
with the power of hope that can sustain us and enable us to up
again.

The great wealth of humanity and faith must not be
dissipated.  Instead, it should inspire us to speak openly of our
human weaknesses and to address the challenges of present-day
healthcare and technology.  On this World Day of the Sick, may
we find new incentive to work for the growth of a culture of
respect of  life, health and the environment.  May this Day also
inspire renewed efforts to defend the integrity and dignity of
persons, not least through a correct approach to bioethical issues,
the protection of the vulnerable and the protection of the
environement.

On the Twenty-fifth World Day of the Sick, I once more
ofter my prayerful support and encouragement to physicians,
nurses, volunteers and all those consecrated men and women
committed to serving the sick and those in need.  I also embrace
the ecclesial and civil institutions working to this end, and the
families who take loving care of their sick.  I pray that all may
be ever joyous signs of the presence of God's love and imitate
the luminous testimony of so many friends of God, inculding Saint
John of God and Saint Camillus de'Lellis, the patrons of hospitals
and healthcare workers, and Saint Mother Teresa of Calcutta,
missionary of God's love.

Dear brothers and sister - the sick, healthcare workers
and volunteers - I ask you to join me inpraying to Mary.  May
her maternal intercession sustain and accompany our faith, and
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obtain for us from Christ her son hope along our journey of
healing and of health, a sense of fraternity and responsiblity, a
commitment to integral human development and the joy of feeling
gratitude whenever God amazes us by his fidelity and his mercy.

Mary, our Mother,
in Christ you welcome each of us as a son or daughter
Sustain the trusting expectation of our hearts
succourus in our infirmitiesand sufferings,
and guide us to Christ, your Son and brother
Help us to entrust ourselves to the Father who accomplishes
great things.

With the assurance of a constant remembrance in my
prayers, I cordially impart to all of you my Apostolic Blessing.

8 December 2016, Solemnity of the Immaculate Conception.

[Franciscus|

¸ÁA. dÄeÉ EAf¤AiÀÄjAUï PÁ É̄Ãeï
ªÁªÀÄAdÆgÀÄ, ªÀÄAUÀÄîgï - 575 028

C©ü£ÀAzÀ£ï
nÃªÀiï J¸ï.e É .E.¹. g ÉÃ¹AUï

ºÁAPÁA, PÉÆAiÀÄA§vÀÆÛgÀÄ, vÀ«Ä¼ÀÄ£ÁqÀÄ,
ºÁAUÁ¸Àgï d£ÀªÀj 5 xÁªïß 9 ªÀÄíuÁ¸Àgï
Z À®ªï ß  ª É¯Á è ö å  J .n .« g É Ã¹AU ï
ZÁA¦AiÀÄ£ï²¥ï ºÁAvÀÄA ¨sÁUï WÉvï¯Áèöå
ºÁtÂA, vÁZÉA ªÀÄºÉÆÃ£Àßvï ¸Ázs À£ï
ªÀiÁ£ÀÄ£ï WÉªïß J£ïqÀÄgÉÆÃ ¸ÀÆÖqÉAmï
EArAiÀiÁ 2017 ºÁAvÀÄA ‘¹àjmï D¥sï
EJ¸ïL’ ªÀÄí½î ¥Àæ±À¹Û ¯Á¨Áèöå. vÀ±ÉAZï 99
¥ÀAUÀqÁ¤A ¥Ávïæ WÉvï¯Áèöå ºÁAvÀÄA 13ªÉA
¸ÁÜ£ï D¥ÁÚªïß AiÉÄAªÁÑöå ªÀ¸Áð ZÀ¯ÁÑöå Qéeï gËAqÁAvï PÀ¸À¯ÁåZï
CºÀðvÁ ¥ÀjÃPÁë «uÉÂA ¹ÃzÁ ¥ÀæªÉÃ±ï ¯Á¨Áè.

DqÀ½vÁ ªÀÄAqÀ½, ¹§âA¢ ªÀUïð D¤ «zÁåyð, ºÁå ¸ÁzsÁ£ÁPï
¸ÀºÀPÁgï ¢¯Áèöå «¨sÁUï ªÀÄÄRå¸ïÜ, ªÉÄPÁå¤PÀ¯ï EAf¤AiÀÄjAUï, ¹§âA¢
¸À®ºÁUÁgï ²æÃ «dAiÀiï «. J¸ï, ºÁAPÁA ±Á¨Á¹Ì ¥ÁlAiÀiÁÛA D¤
ºÁAvÀÄA ¨sÁUï WÉvï¯Áèöå «zÁåyðAPï ¨ÉÆgÉA ªÀiÁUÁÛA D¤ vÁAaA
ªÀÄÄQè AiÉÆÃd£ÁA/¥ÀæAiÀÄvÁßA AiÀÄ±À¹é eÁA«Ý ªÀÄíuï D±ÉvÁ.
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MANGALA JYOTHI

I. PROGRAMMES:

1,  Feb.  2017 : Catechesis & Adoration CFC - Bajjodi.

2,  Feb.  2017 : Value Education Class - Milagres Pry. Mangalore.

5,  Feb.  2017 : Liturgical Training Programme - Hirgan Parish.

8-11  Feb.  17 : Indian Catechetical Association meeting - Kochi.

20-24 Feb. 17 : Missal translation work - Goa.

27  Feb. 2017 : St. Joseph Vas Senior Priest Home Blessings-

Liturgy Animation.

II.  New Arrivals:

1. ¸ÉÆªÀiÁåPï ¢ü£Áé¸ÀÄAAiÀiÁ ¥ÀjµÀÌøw CªÀÈwÛ Rs. 100/-

2. PÀÄmÁäa ªÀiÁVÚA ¥ÀjµÀÌøvï CªÀÈwÛ Rs. 50/-

III. Announcements:

1. These days Konkani Bible dairies are available. We have

noticed that  many people have stopped reading the Bible and

started using bible dairies. As a result the subscription for

Jesuchi Suvartha also will decrease. Please inform your

parishoners about the importance of Bible and motivate them

to subscribe for Jesuchi Suvartha and also remind the subscribers

about renewal of subscriptions.

2. Catechism Day at the Diocesan level will be celebrated on 5th

March 2017 at Mangala Jyothi.

3. All Parishes can have the Catechism Day on or before 26th

February 2017. Please refer Mangala Jyothi bulletin December

issue for other catechetical information & inform teachers.

Many teachers have complained that parish priests do not

inform the content of Mangala Jyohti bulletin to them.

4. The Commissions for Bible and SCC have planned to organize Bible

Week and Bible Sunday during Summer Holidays. The dates are :

17 to 22 April 2017 - Bible Week (during this week every parish

needs to organize Summer Camps for the children with the help of

Seminarians). 23rd April 2017 - Bible Sunday in the Diocese of

Mangalore. The Programme details will be sent to you later.
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Only what is required for the

celebration of the Mass may be placed

on the altar: namely, from the

beginning of the celebration until the

proclamationof the Gospel, the Book

of the Gospels only (GIRM 306).

The candlesticks required should be

appropriately placed either on the

altar or around it, according to the

design of the altar and the sanctuary

(GIRM 307)

Do not place the Missal in

the centre during the

Eucharistic prayer and

obscure the sacred

species that is to visible

to the people. The Missal

is always to the left of the

celebrant at the altar.

Do not overplay the role

of the Presider

unwittingly making

yourself the center of

attention. Rather strive

for some transparency

while still engaging the

people in the worship.

Do not place flower vases

and other decorative

things on the altar (GIRM

305).

Do not place microphone

stand, Missal, missal

stand on altar at the very

beginning, Likewise for

the concluding rite the

altar should be bare. The

microphone, etc., could

be placed on the altar

during the preparation of

the gifts.

DON’T’SDO’S

- Director, Mangala Jyothi

(to be continued...)

V.  LITURGICAL GUIDELINES - PART II : (Extract from CCBI

Directives) (continued from previous issue)
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PROGRAMMES OF CODP-ISD

I. PROGRAMMES OF CODP-ISD

14.02.2017 … Sahajeevana Okkoota meet in CODP-ISD

16.02.2017 … KROSS Governing Board meeting at Shimoga

18.02.2017 … Jeevan Raksha Okkoota meet in CODP-ISD

24.02.2017 … Leadership training at Kumbla

27.02.2017 … Leadership training at Sheni

II. INFORMATION FROM CODP

A) DE-ADDICTION CAMP

There will be a free De-addiction Camp for 5 days during

Lent, beginning on Ash Wednesday.  It will be exclusively for

Catholic alcoholics.  The programme consists of medical treatment,

counseling, spiritual inputs, family counseling, etc.

The names of the participants will be kept confidential.

This programme is jointly organized by CODP, Infant Jesus

Shrine and Jnanodaya.  It will start on Wednesday 1st March at

9.30 am and will end on Sunday 5th March noon.  The camp will

be at Infant Jesus Shrine hall, Bikarnakatte.  Parish Priests and

Associate Vicars are requested to identify the needy persons and

send them to make use of this opportunity.

For more information you may contact: 7892488980

(Shrine),  9591438328 (Jnanodaya),  9901876180 (Jnanodaya,

Udupi-Karkal), 0824-2221580 (CODP).

B) LENTEN CAMPAIGN 2017

Dear Rev. Fathers,

This year’s Lenten Campaign will be in aid of poor patients

suffering from serious diseases like cancer, heart ailments and

kidney problems, etc. (Ref Bishop’s letter).  Kindly encourage

your parishioners to buy more coupons.  People can also contribute

their donations directly to CODP for this campaign.  They can

do so through cheques, RTGS and NEFT,etc.  They may contact

us for details of digital payments.

– Director, CODP
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Ecclesiastical Tribunal of the Diocese of Mangalore

Bishop's House, Kodialbail, Mangalore - 575 003

Statistical Summary of Cases for the year 2016

A. First Instance Cases

1. Cases awaiting completion as on 01-01-2016 35

2. Petitions registered during 2016 38

Total number of petitions pending as on 31-12-2016 73

Cases completed during 2016

1. Fr Valerian Frank 06

2. Fr Henry Sequeira  00

3. Fr Valerian M Menezes 45

4. Fr Walter D’Mello (Appointed to the Tribunal from

                                                      28-10-2016) 00

Total number of petitions disposed 51

Cases awaiting completion as on 31-12-2016 22

Cases awaiting completion with

Fr Valerian M. Menezes - 03; Fr Henry Sequeira - 11;

Fr Walter D’Mello - 08 22

B.  Second Instance Cases

1. Cases admitted to ordinry examination as on

01-01-2016 03

2. Cases completed during 2016 03

Total number of cases at the end of 2016 00

Cases completed during 2016

1. Fr Valerian Frank 00

2. Fr Henry Sequeira 00

3. Fr Valerian M. Menezes 03

4. Fr Walter D’Mello 00

Total number of Second Instance cases completed 03

Cases pending as on 31-12-2016 00
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ST JOSEPH ENGINEERING COLLEGE

Vamanjoor, Mangaluru – 575 028

The National Board of Accreditation, New Delhi has re-
accredited provisionally the following Undergraduate Programmes
of our College for three years from 01/07/2016 to 30/06/2019.

1. Computer Science and Engineering

2. Mechanical Engineering

3. Electronics & Communication Engineering

4. Electrical & Electronics Engineering

Accreditation is a process of quality assurance and
improvement, whereby a programme in an approved Institution is
critically assessed to verify that the Institution or the programme
continues to meet, and exceed the norms and standards prescribed
by AICTE from time to time.

Currently the assessment done by National Board of
Accreditation (NBA) is based on the Outcome Based Education
(OBE) system in tune with international standards set by the
Washington Accord. The OBE is an educational theory that bases
each part of an educational system around goals (outcomes). It
is a ‘Learner Centric’ pedagogy, rather than Traditional ‘Teacher
Centric’. This model facilitate desired changes within the learners,

by increasing knowledge, developing skills and/or positively

influencing attitudes, values and judgment. In addition, the

C.Third Instance Cases received from the Supreme Tribunal

of the Signatura Apostolica

1. Cases pending as on 01-01-2016 04

2. Cases received during 2016 00

3. Cases completed during 2016 03

Cases pending as on 3l-12-2016 01

Defenders of the Bond

1. First Instance, Fr Naveen Pinto, 44;

Sr Lydia Serrao, UFS, 04 48

2. Second Instance, Sr Lydia Serrao, UFS, 03 03

*******
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ST JOSEPH ENGINEERING COLLEGE
Vamanjoor, Mangaluru – 575 028

COMMON ENTRANCE TEST (CET) – 2017

DATE DAY TIMINGS SUBJECT MARKS 

02/05/2017 TUESDAY  10.30 a.m. – 11.50 a.m.  BIOLOGY 60 

2.30 p.m. – 3.50 p.m. MATHEMATICS 60 

03/05/2017 WEDNESDAY  10.30 a.m. – 11.50 a.m.  PHYSICS  60 

2.30 p.m. – 3.50 p.m. CHEMISTRY  60 

 

accreditation is granted based on various other criteria such as

academic support units, governance, institutional support, financial

resources and continuous improvement.

The Washington Accord countries accept undergraduate

engineering degrees that were obtained using OBE methods. The

degrees obtained by students who pass out from institutions

accredited under the Washington Accord will be recognized as

equivalent to other degrees of member countries such as Australia,

Canada, Japan, United Kingdom and United States. Such students

will also be able to transfer additional credits earned in the

qualifying degree to the higher degree which they might want to

pursue in member countries.

At SJEC, the OBE system has been implemented since

2011. It has been fine-tuned and institutionalized through focused

policy formation and training. The Expert Team of NBA which

visited the college in October 2016 has lauded our efforts and

encouraged us to go further in this direction. SJEC is proud to

share this great achievement and mile stone of its journey and

growth.

- Rev. Joseph J. Lobo

                                          Director – S J E C

*******

For more details candidates are requested to visit KEA website

http:/kea.kar.nic.in
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RIP

� Mrs Remedia Crasta (91), M/o Rev. Robert Crasta, P.P.

Fermai on 02.01.2017, at Fermai.

� Mrs Lilly D’Souza (80), M/o Rev. Valerian D’Souza, P.P.

Milagres on 22.01.2017, at Arva.

COMED-K UGET 2017

Based on the mandate given by the KUPECA, COMEDK’s

Under Graduate Entrance Examination for Engineering Courses

(UGET 2017) will be conducted on Sunday, 7th May 2017.

Detailed Calendar of Events and the information Brochure

in this behalf would be hosted on the website (www.comedk.org)

Kindly encourage the students of your parish who have a

desire to appear for both the forthcoming CET – 2017 and

Comed-K 2017 entrance examinations for pursuing Engineering

education in St Joseph Engineering College.

– Rev. Joseph J. Lobo

                                          Director – SJEC


